Minutes of The Annual Lillington and Leweston Parish Meeting
Held in The Vestry of St. Martins on
Thursday 21st April 2022 at 7.00 pm

Present: 	
Councillor Nigel Williams (Chairman)
Mr Stuart Cox
Mr Patrick Firebrace
Mr Les Evans 
Mrs Karen Williams
Mr Michael Hibbit
Mrs Diana Pinney
Mrs Jo Bostson
Mr Charlie Boston
Mrs Carinna Vickers (Clerk)

1. Apologies for absence - Mr & Mrs M Ashley Miller, Mrs & Mrs A Lewis and Mr & Mrs D Wright.

2. Opening Remarks
The meeting was opened with a welcome from the Chairman, thanks for attendance and a promise to try to keep the duration of the meeting to under one hour. 

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 21 May 2019
It was resolved that the Minutes 21 May 2019 were approved.  Proposed: Michael Hibbit, 2nd Charlie Boston.  

4. Matters Arising and Updates since last meeting 
Cllr Williams went through the Minutes from the meeting in May 2019 and most aspects were either on the agenda or had been resolved.  Ongoing issues were the wall repairs in the lower part of the graveyard.  It was agreed that Stuart Cox would review this and manage repairs.  There was a further action by a volunteer to design a sign saying ‘Lower Farm’ for the top of Gordon’s Lane but this had not been taken forward.

5. Church Matters
· Update – Cllr Williams reported that CamVale Parish Council had increased the annual grant to £300.00 for maintanence of the graveyard.
· Lisa Lewis (Church Warden) emailed – Since the last meeting we have had to spend £60K repairing the chancel roof.  We are grateful to everyone who has supported the church financially including a very generous donation from the Historic Churches Trust.
· During the various lockdowns we were very fortunate that Rev. Hugh Bonsey continued with our weekly services and these were delivered via email.  Normal services have now resumed.
· Churchyard grass cutting  - thanks was given to Stuart Cox for organising the rota.
· Ride and Stride - This will take place on Saturday 10th September 2022 and is managed by the PCC with Dorset Historic Churches Trust.  Volunteers welcome.  It was noted by Michael Hibbet that the money raised from this event was much appreciated by Dorset Historic Churches Trust and it was a worthwhile event to support and resulted, in part, with a very generous donation from DHCT to the Church.
· Pulpit – Michael Hibbit reported that there may be a request for the removal or movement of the pulpit to provide more room within the church.  A brief straw pole of residents was taken.  The proposal was to remove the pulpit.  None present supported this approach.
· Cllr Williams reported that for events the New Community Hall sited in Longburton was available to all Lillington and Leweston residents and encouraged the wider parish to make use of it.

6. New Planning Applications. 
There have been 9 applications in the area in the past year.  With only 1 outstanding at present. :- 
Planning application P/HOU/2022/02136 Proposal:Erect single storey side/rear extension, (demolish attached garage/store).  Location:Lower Stockbridge Cottage, Lower Stockbridge Farm, Lillington, Sherborne, DT9 6EP

7. CVPC New Community Hall 
Cllr Williams reported that the building of the New Community Hall was being managed by Crestmoor Construction of Wincanton at a fixed price of £560,000.00.  Building started approximately 3 months ago and the building is planned to finish October/November 2022.   This build includes £86,000 for the construction of a children’s play area.  The Hall will be on a 76 year lease to Trustees and then will revert back to the Parish Council.

8. Red Telephone Box – Possible uses, refurbishment – volunteer sought to lead.
Cllr Williams secured a grant of £100 from CamVale Parish Council to support the refurbishment of the phone box.  This paid for sandpaper, paint, brushes, etc.  He has these and spare window glasses. A volunteer was sought to take the lead in managing a way forward. Charlie Boston kindly agreed to co-ordinate and find volunteers.

9. Superfast Broadband / BT Openreach Fibre Broadband improvement campaign.
Adam Lewis emailed an update:- We find out this summer if Lillington is going to be considered for a new scheme for fibre.  If this is the case then it will be free for all of us and likely to happen in 2023.  If not then we are back to square one!
Stuart Cox mentioned that in Leweston he is currently with Wessex Internet and has registed with Jurassic Broadband via Longburton.

10. Roads, Verges and Potholes - to include sign at top of Gordon’s Lane.
· Cllr Williams urged residents to utilise the Dorset Council reporting scheme for potholes, verges and road maintenance.  https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/roads-highways-maintenance/report-a-problem-on-the-road-or-pavement .  
· Cllr Williams reported on an issue raised by Mr Les Evans yesterday regarding a sunken area of road near his field gate opposite to the reservoir access into Honeycombe Wood.and passed him the report.  The DC reponse indicated that this was not just a suface covering job as it would require road reconstruction and would be dealt with in due course.
· Cllr Williams informed the meeting that he had at last received a notice that resurfacing would take place on Gordons Lane and possibly along Lower Lane to Lower Farm – starting potentially from 26th April to be completed by 8th June.  Diana Pinney felt is was not necessary and that Gordons Lane did not require resurfacing as much as others in the area. She highlighted the western access to Lower Farm. Post Meeting Note: DC say this road requires reconstruction and will be added to the list – it is not suitable for simply redressing. She also stated her own view that any widening of the Bere Hackett/Sherborne road would result in further speeding.
· Signs at the top of Gordons Lane leading to Lillington were discussed.  Issues had been raised by residents over large articulated lorries  and other HGVs coming into the village, mainly in error by new drivers heading for the Farm, and not being able to turn and causing damage to verges, etc.  Cllr Williams has gained advice from DC Highways and was informed that one action would be to contact Google Maps or Waze and ask them to note on the system that this was not suitable for HGVs.  With regards to putting up a sign saying NO ACCESS to HGVs, he was informed that this was a non-starter and would not be permitted. After some discussion Cllr Williams managed to gain permission for a sign saying ‘Not Suitable for HGVs’ and it was agreed that he would approach CamVale Parish Council to finance the purchase of an A3 sized sign  This would then need a volunteer to manage the installation which could only be in Gordons Lane and near to the existing Church Notice Board area and set back from the road by at least half a metre.  
· Les Evans suggested that a sign pointing to Lower Farm, away from Gordon’s lane would also help as most HGVs started down Gordons Lane in error. This proposal was agreed, but would not necessarily be supported by DC. It was felt that we could do this as a benefit to the community if a sign was placed in a similar position to the HGV sign, and well back from the road. 
Post Meeting Note: Mike Tizzard has kindly agreed to produce a sign. It will be be fixed in place after discussion between Cllr Williams, Les Evans and Diana Pinney.

11. Voltalia Solar Park.
Cllr Williams reported that in general there was nothing but objection to this application, however it has been approved.  No other information available.

12. Matters raised by Leweston and Lillington residents
Dianna Pinney reported that the newly placed Saddle Stones on the corner by her house were on her land and correctly placed and requested that individuals did not report them to the Council.

13.Any Other Business  
Dianna Pinney said that part of the Bridlepath at Brookmans was falling into the stream and suggested a planting scheme there. This was the first time Cllr Williams had heard of this concern and invited her to come and discuss this with him.

There being no other business the Chairman closed the Meeting at 7.55pm (under an hour!)

CamVale Parish Council Website  Link
https://www.hugofox.com/community/cam-vale-parish-council-15481/home

Carinna Vickers
Clerk to CVPC

